
Dear Editor, 

Thank you for the valuable feedback from you and the reviewers. Our paper has now 

entered the proofreading stage, and we have unanimously agreed to make the following 

adjustment to the author order. 

We would like to designate the current second author, Dong Zhang, as a co-first author. 

Dong Zhang has played a crucial role in the initial conceptualization, the design of the 

analytical methodology, data processing, and quality control. Additionally, he has 

dedicated significant time and effort to improving the content and quality of the paper 

during multiple rounds of revisions. Therefore, with the agreement of all authors, we 

have decided to recognize Dong Zhang as a co-first author to reflect his significant 

contributions to this research. 

Thank you again for your consideration and guidance. 

Sincerely, 

Bowen Zhang and co-authors 

 


